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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Last Newsletter of 2014 -  Happy New Year Everybody
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Commodore’s Report:
Dear Members,
I hope you all had a lovely Christmas.  John and I did with all our family round on Christmas and Boxing Day,  very hectic but also very enjoyable.

 

My thoughts are now with the A.G.M. which is less than 8 weeks away.

 

I have just checked with our Secretary and we have not had any nominations apart from Jim Pothecary as Commodore and Rob Fry as Rear Commodore Non-Tidal which is worrying.
The last three years have seen the club grow, some members sadly no longer with us but new ones joining.  Friday evenings have been very successful with lots on offer and we are now introducing Speakers which has proved a great success. We are open every Sunday lunch-time and that is also proving to be popular. 
We now need new people with new ideas to help with the everyday running of the club. Our Secretary and Treasurer have stood down after doing an excellent job and these are positions that must be filled for the continuation of the WMC as a boating club.

 

When Jim left for Australia he asked me please to try to find him a Vice Commodore which he sorely needs. I am not sure if everybody knows but sadly the DVLA did not renew Jim’s driving licence as he failed the sight test which makes things a lot more difficult for him. He also intends to continue as Membership Secretary.  
Jim is very well respected and a real pleasure to work with so come on members, one of you can surely grant his wish. He is back on 6th and what a pleasure it would be to tell him he has somebody! 

 

Even if you don’t feel you have the qualities to be on the committee, you will know members who do. If you want our club to survive, ask if you may nominate them for a position, sometimes all it takes is a little encouragement.  Maybe talk to several members who you would think would work well together and suggest standing ‘en bloc’, having agreed first who would do what!  But be careful, you may become so enthusiastic about it you could end up standing for something yourself.  How good would that be?
I shall leave you with these thoughts.  Please think long and hard.  We have been through so much with our club house burning down but extremely hard work gave us a beautiful new club house.  It would be so sad if the club itself now failed through lack of support. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of you a very healthy and happy 2015.
Wendy McPhee
Vice Commodore’s Letter:
Jim requested his earlier letter be included so here it is:

You will all have received by email the calling notice for the AGM on Sunday 22nd February and included with this was a nomination form for the election of committee members.

It is your club and every member’s responsibility to make it work for you.  We must have members coming forward to fill committee positions.  You will see from the AGM papers sent you that only 3 of the current committee are willing to stand for re-election; me among them as Membership Secretary.  Clearly without your support this club cannot function.

I know there are willing hands out there that would be an asset to any committee but may be reluctant to commit to a particular role.  But just to join the committee as a member without portfolio is all we need to go forward in strength.  There are, of course, committee positions that must be covered – Secretary, Treasurer, Social Secretary, Flag Officers – are you one of these; will you be willing to have your name go forward as a nominee?  If so, you will be most welcome.

As a parting shot, I have let it be known that I am willing to let my name go forward as a nominee for Commodore – competition for the post would be good, however, as an indication of the strength of the Weybridge Mariners Club.

I am off to sunny climes for Christmas and the New Year so will greatly miss the brilliant New Year’s Party, so a big kiss to all the ladies and to the gents a warm shake of the hand.  

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Jim Pothecary.  13/12/14
________________________________________________


SATURDAY 13th DECEMBER

CHRISTMAS PARTY.
The evening arrived for the Christmas Party and the club looked very festive after a lot of hard work put in by members on the Friday eve. and Saturday during the day. 
Approx 70 people attended this event. The Buffett was described as a New York style Deli Buffett and it was excellent. 

It consisted of almost every sort of cooked meats, salmon, prawns, salads, cheeses, French bread, quiches, not to mention the lovely selection of sweets. There was plenty of food for everybody.
The music was supplied by “The Big River Band” trio, which consisted of a woman singer, and 2 men, one playing the keyboard and one playing the guitar. They were very good and soon everybody was up and dancing the night away. 
All in all a most enjoyable Christmas Party and many thanks to Jan and everybody else who helped in any way.
Sally Holdaway.

SUNDAY 14th DECEMBER

CHILDRENS CHRISTMAS PARTY.

Weybridge Mariners was host to yet another successful children’s Christmas party on Sunday 14th December.  
Chief Elf Mandy and her helper were in charge of festivities and games.  
The afternoon started with make your own Christmas mask and door hanger and swiftly moved on to match the Christmas card and hunt the chocolate coin.  
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Half way through the afternoon the children were treated to a lavish feast of party food with more sandwiches, cakes and treats than they could manage! Balloon madness and a skilful game of cones ensued, fuelled by sweets and chocolate.  As if that wasn’t enough excitement, the highlight of the afternoon was still to come – Santa’s annual appearance.

[image: image3.jpg]



Arriving on a high tide of excitement, Santa with his personal assistant Elf in charge of presents, Wendy, delivered gifts to all the children outside his beautiful, handmade grotto.  This was a fantastic photo opportunity for parents and memories were made for the children.  Fed, watered and bearing gifts all children went home satisfied with the anticipation of Christmas day around the corner.  Parents enjoyed a wonderful afternoon chatting, drinking and enjoying the family event.  A massive thank you goes out to Mandy and her team of elves who were involved in organising a wonderful afternoon.  Looking forward to next year!
Nicky Chisholm and Tianne Buttle (nee Francis)

 
WEDNESDAY 31st DECEMBER
NEW YEARS EVE PARTY.

FRIDAY 9th JANUARY
LONDON BOAT SHOW

9TH – 18th,    10am – 6pm. 

Late night Thursday till 8pm.

FRIDAY 16TH JANUARY
JIM POTHECARY on 

“HOW NOT TO BUILD A BOAT”.

SATURDAY 17th JANUARY
BYFLEET BOAT CLUB SKITTLES.

SATURDAY 14th FEBRUARY
VALENTINES NIGHT PARTY.

FRIDAY 20TH FEBRUARY
CHINESE NEW YEAR CELEBRATIONS.

SUNDAY 22nd FEBRUARY
AGM 
SATURDAY 28th FEBRUARY
FITTING OUT SUPPER
 SATURDAY 7th MARCH       
ATYC DINNER.

SATURDAY 7th SUNDAY 8th MARCH
WORKING WEEKEND at WMC                  
 SUNDAY 22nd MARCH
St. PATRICKS LUNCH     Please note moved from 15th as that’s MOTHERING SUNDAY   Dah!

SATURDAY 13th SUNDAY 14th JUNE
FLUKEY COMPETITION at WMC                  

I see from Facebook that Jackie and Peter Budd were out on Cass on Christmas Morning, what a lovely day for a trip.

Not so good the next day but three boats from Chertsey Meads Marine braved the weather on Boxing Day and we met up at the Swan at Walton. The rest of the Shields family and friends joined us for lunch and we had a party of about 30, ages from 3 – 90. Very nice. 

First time we have been able to do this for a few years due to floods and lock closures.
Hoping to have a great New Years Eve Party at the Club on Wednesday, but for those of you who cannot make it  - have a great time and I send Everyone very best wishes for a happy, prosporous, peaceful and most important - flood free New Year.
My thanks as usual to all the contributors.
Bev.   
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